Twenty-fifth Sunday after Pentecost. Liturgical color is green.

The altar flowers this morning have been given to the Glory of God and in memory of Bob Kime by Beverly & Jim Culbertson.

The flowers in the narthex have been given to the Glory of God and in honor of CWO 3 Todd Garrett and SPC Robert Russell, and all the veterans at Bethlehem.

Attendance Last Sunday:

In-Class Sunday School 61
In-Person Worship 158
Nov. 7th Prayer Meeting 20

Greeters Today: Byron & Phyllis Dahl Next Sunday: Susan Coward

Security Team: Ron Bazhaw, Michael Brady, Jim Holt, Sandie Harris,

Barry Norris, David Robb, and Desi Williams

Sound: Denny Spencer

Facebook Live Stream: Kylie Spencer

Your Gifts

Last Budget Deposit:

\$10,000.00

Total:

\$243,268.55

Bethlehem United Methodist Church 6103 Appomattox Road

P. O. Box 56

Climax, NC 27233

Church Office: (336) 674-0155; Fax (336) 674-0157

Pastor	(336) 674-0155	Rev. Joseph Fulk, III
Administrative Assistant		Robin Bunton
Choir Director	(304) 435-7501	Pingyi (Lesley) Song
Organist		Jane Reddick
Pianist		Laura Cranfill
Youth Director	(336) 953-7376	Reba Lamb
Webmaster		Debbie Brady
Child Care Director	(336) 674-9879	Erica Shanahan
Custodian		Ovido Sorbito

Pastor's Email: jfulk1@wnccumc.net Church Email: bethumcclimax@gmail.com Youth Director Email: rebaelamb@yahoo.com Child Care Email: bethchild91@gmail.com Church Website: www.bethlehemumc.org

Like us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/

214541575234325/?ref=share

BETHLEHEM UNITED METHODIST CHURCH CLIMAX, NORTH CAROLINA



November 14, 2021

Welcome all who worship here! We pray you experience God's Holy Spirit in a new way as we worship together. Visitors, please be sure to fill out the visitor card and place it in one of the offering boxes.

ENTERING INTO FELLOWSHIP

Greeting and Announcements

Prelude

Lighting of the Altar Candles

*Call to Worship This Little Light of Mine (1st Vs) (Traditional Tune) No. 585

*Opening Prayer

*Opening Hymn The Battle Hymn of the Republic No. 717

SHARING OURSELVES WITH GOD

Children's Message

Joys and Concerns/Pastoral Prayer/ The LORD's Prayer

THE WORD OF GOD CHANGING OUR LIVES

Scripture

Mark 10: 35-45 NIV

Sermon

"Serve"

Rev. Joseph Fulk, III

OUR THANKSGIVING AND RESPONSE

Offering Prayer

GOING FORTH FOR GOD

*Closing Hymn Here I Am, LORD No. 593

*Benediction

*Benediction Response This Little Light of Mine (2nd Vs) (Traditional Tune) No. 585

*Postlude

*Please stand as you are able.

FROM ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL— Guilford Co. Board of Commissioners has issued a Mask Mandate for public indoor facilities until the county has reached a 70% vaccination rate or when the case positivity rate drops to 5%. This is for all persons regardless of vaccination status. **We have also voted to discontinue the church choir for a period due to mask requirements from the Bishop and Cabinet.** Thank you all for your support and continue to pray for our church.

ROOTS TO BRANCHES (ages Middle School, High School, High School Graduate, 20's & 30's) Come by Pastor Joseph's office to share some quick info.

UMYF - MEETS Sundays at 5PM in the Youth Room.

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THIS MORNING'S WORSHIP - We hope you and your family will stay today for the special *Wreath Laying Ceremony* in the memorial garden right after worship. This will be a special service in recognition of Veterans Day. (In the event of rain/inclement weather, the ceremony will be held in the sanctuary.)

TUESDAY at 7PM - Administrative Council & Charge Conference meets in the Fellowship Hall.



COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE - will be held <u>at Pleasant Garden UMC NEXT at 7PM.</u> Holy Communion will be celebrated, and Pastor Joseph will bring the message. Refreshments will follow. (Special attention will be given to safety/Covid 19 protocols.) We hope that you and your family will be in attendance for this very special service.

STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY is November 28th. Please fill out your Estimate of Giving Card, place it in the sealed envelope, and bring it with you to Stewardship Sunday and be part of a special celebration. If you cannot attend that day, mail it to the church (P.O. Box 56, Climax, NC 27233) no later than Sunday, December 12th, 2021.

STRONG, ABLE-BODIED HELPERS NEEDED! This year Arlene Stokes UMW will be putting up/decorating the **NEW** (16 foot) Chrismon Tree. Volunteers will be needed to retrieve, assemble, and help decorate the highest parts of this tree. If you are willing and able to assist in this endeavor, please let Jane Snead know (336) 674-7593. Assembly & decorating will begin soon!



BELL CHOIR – If you are interested in being a part of the Bell Choir, please let Lesley know. you may call her at (304) 435-7501.

COMING SOON – **The Christmas Card Post Office opens** in the conference room on **Sun., Nov. 28th!** Once the Post Office opens, please help our elves by alphabetizing (by last name) cards left for sorting and filing. Thanks!

BETHLEHEM CHILD CARE – Continues to need two Part-time teachers (Infant Room & Pre-K.) Hours, 2-6PM. If interested, call Erica at (336) 674-9879 or email her at bethchild91@gmail.com

Prayer List

Please keep these friends in your prayers:

<u>Ongoing</u> <u>Immediate</u>

Vicky Alexander Daryl Bowman (Elaine Bowman's son)

Martha Boren Kathy Welborn Harrison (Myra Massaroni's sister)

Suzie Branch Todd Holloman
Edna Coble Jimmie Jones
Jane Dunham Sara Kauzlick

Cory Fields Wayne & Ruby Kirkman

Elaine Flinchum

Kelsey Garrett

R.W. Hinshaw

Ruby Hockett

Nancy Kivett

Dickie Parks

Jimmy Pugh

Barbara Riddle

Betty Hull Sandy Russell (friend of Londa Parks)

Bill Jones Preston Ryan

Mary May

Ann Shoemaker (friend of Londa Parks)

Mike McClintock

Judy Shreve (friend of Phyllis Dahl)

Jamie O'Daniel Francis Snow

Our Homebound Julie Strickler (friend of Phyllis Dahl)

James Surratt (Sandie Harris' dad)
Joyce Tate (Nancy Golden's sister)

Wes Taylor (home)

Amber & Brandon Thompson

Julia Willis





SATURDAY DECEMBER 4TH

6-8 PM

HAGAN-STONE PARK



A Special Place for Special Kids

THE ADMISSION FEORINGANES MOSIC

\$5 DONATION PER LUMINARY

JIN MEMORY OF JIN HONOR OF

Return your completed form with payment or mail to: P.O. BOX 223 • Pleasant Garden, NC 27313



RESERVE YOUR LUMINARIES TODAY!



LUMINARY DEADLINE NOVEMBER 19TH

Reserve online & pay with Pay Pal @ coblecenter.org. Make checks payable to: The Coble Center. Or you may turn your form (and payment) in to Karon Monnett or Margaret Royal by Wed., Dec. 1st.